Grampian Hare and Hound – 4th Jan 2008 – Woodside.

Rain followed by sub-zero conditions in the days leading up to GMCC's first event of 2009 left Woodside thick with ice. On the Friday it was difficult to even walk across the paddock. During the Christmas/New Year break the MX circuit has had a major re-design and much of the new track was to be utilised in the Hare & Hounds. 

A slow thaw began on Saturday and by Sunday most of the ice had gone, though there was still the odd slippy bit in the paddock and a few treacherous bits in the woods. Throughout signing on & scrutineering light rain fell. 

All the school person classes lined up for their 1-1/2 hour moto-duro on a shortened course and got away close to the 10am scheduled start. Conditions in the woods were difficult with the odd icy section and loads of off camber slippy mud and roots. All the young riders did really well and showed great determination. As far as I'm aware, all that started the race completed it. A big well done to all! 

The adult race featured the steep section straight across from the lap scoring container that caused mayhem last year but this year there was a chicken run for riders not brave enough to attempt it. By the time I arrived on my first lap riders were already being marshalled to the chicken run as the hill proved even more difficult than before with some of the experts even struggling to find a way through the chaos. Great entertainment for the lap scorers! Fortunately the log jam soon cleared and all riders soon decided that doing the chicken run was a far more viable option than possibly being stuck at the bottom of the hill. The large hills around the back of Woodside stood up reasonably well for the first few laps but as the rain got steadily worse the already wet mud started to run down and the ruts got deeper and more difficult. More and more riders had multiple attempts to get up the hills (me included) and the last hour became a real slog though the experts and top clubmen riders appeared to take it all in their stride, maintaining impressive pace throughout. 

Running any type of event in early January is clearly going to be affected by the weather and the fact that we had a 48 hour respite from the freezing conditions was a great stroke of luck. 

Thanks to all the people who put in a great effort that enabled this event to take place. Congratulations and thanks to Barry in his new role as club secretary for all the effort. Thanks also to Rae our new treasurer. Kevin as chairman & C of C did his usual great job along with Les, Willie and all the other marshalls keeping the riders moving and tape repaired etc.. Thanks also to the lap scorers who were stuck in the container all day. Good to see John Little back to health again. Colette says many thanks to Gilbert for being so dilligent and helpful on her first time scoring an event. 

Finally thanks to all the riders who raced and made the day a great success. Hopefully we'll see you all at Lossie over the Easter weekend for the 2 Scottish Enduro Championship rounds that the club is hosting. On top of that a full season of MX including 2 North East Championship rounds on the new look track.
